UNAPPROVED MINUTES
These are the Unapproved Minutes of the April 24, 2013 monthly meeting of the Walden Woods Conservancy Board of Directors to be presented at a future meeting of the Board of Directors for approval.
1. Call To Order: the meeting was called to order by Board President Dale Herrick at 7:04 p.m. Directors present were: John Boccuzzi, Diane Bernier, Susan Raupach, Joseph Sikora, Brian Onessimo (Vice President), Dale Herrick(President), Warren Johnson, Andrew Lattimer (Treasurer), Cori-Lynn Webber (Secretary), Glenn Brand and Susan Atwater..  Mr. Jeff Byers of Elite Property Management, LLC was scheduled to be absent and sent Chris Kohnle in his place. Mr. Kohnle was present for the entire meeting until approximately 10:40 p.m.

2. Approval of Minutes: The Minutes for the March 2013 Board of Directors meeting previously published on the Conservancy website and presented to this meeting of the Board for acceptance were reviewed and work proved with the following changes:
· typographical error replace “piece” with “pea” on page 4

· change the spelling of “Stupensky” to “Stupenski”
· change the reference to “Country Walk” to reflect “Duplex” and “Townhome” Councils
· fix spelling of Director Raupach’s name on page 7 and place a period at the end of the word “training” in that same sentence removing the rest of the sentence which states “along with those Board members who were on the original Board that made the vote with respect to the pool rules which caused HUD complaint to be filed.”
· remove the sentence “Director Atwater indicated that she believes that this is covered at least in part within the reserve study.”

· page 9, third paragraph, replace the word “driveway” with “roadway”
· paragraph 10, first sentence replace “to” with “two”
MOTION:  Director Raupach made a motion, seconded by Director Johnson that “The Minutes be changed to not reflect the times when people arrive and leave.” Director Webber stated that she includes those times so that people reading the Minutes can tell who is participating in the votes and discussion if names are not included in the discussion.  It also reminds the Directors that they may or may not have been a part of a particular vote.  It is not intended to have a negative meaning.  After discussion, the motion was withdrawn and no vote was taken. 
MOTION:  Director Johnson made a motion, seconded by Director Sikora to accept the Minutes as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.
3. Treasurers Report:  Director Lattimer reported that the community has approximately $18,000 in its cash operating fund with accounts payable currently at $5400.  He then gave a brief description of the Profit and Loss statement issued thus far.  Based upon the reported net income the community is approximately $6482.68 ahead of budget.
Director Atwater asked whether or not the Board and the Councils can direct where its reserves are being invested and wanted to know if we should be looking at reinvesting Council reserves. After discussion, it was determined that each Council can follow up on this with Elite who is hired to advise us on such choices. Director Onessimo wanted to know if we can take some money out of CDs and look at money market funds. Director Lattimer felt that this would be somewhat risky given the stock market crash in 2008 and the Board’s duty to the Community to make sure the money is there when it is needed.
At this time, Director Herrick took the opportunity to introduce Chris Kohnle from Elite to the Board of Directors and the community members who attended.
4. Unit Owners Forum:

Gordon Jones:  wanted to put on the record that he is very disappointed with the Board of Directors decision to deny the Woodmoor Council access to Attorney Pearlstein to clarify the question of the legality of the Board’s action in removing money out of the approved Conservancy budget and returning it to all Councils except Woodmoor. Gordon has notified the federal Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and the state Commission on Human Rights and Opportunities (CHRO) to inquire as to whether or not those agencies could assist him in determining what rights he and/or Woodmoor homeowners might have and whether or not these agencies can be a venue for recovery against the community on the basis of discrimination.
He also wanted to say that with respect to the boundaries, a committee met for a significant period of time and drew up maps which were colored in and designated each of the various Council areas by agreement of a large committee of different homeowners from the various Councils where each area made concessions to a whole. He stated that he feels it is an unnecessary waste of money to resurvey the community especially given that information requested by the Woodmoor Council with respect to the cost of the proposed changes was never given and there is no agreement by at least the Woodmoor Council that the current outline of boundaries is acceptable in principle to all of the Councils. Mr. Jones expressed his opinion that the Board of Directors should not be dumping things into the Conservancy without cause.

Deb Giampolo: Requested that the Board please pay attention to Thoreau Circle and the walkway between Thoreau and Pierce,when it is signing off on a contract with Russo or another Landscaping vendor. Until the declaration is changed, Thoreau Circle and the walkway are part of the Conservancy as they have been since the Community was created over 20 years ago.  Director Onessimo inquired as to whether or not the Board would be entertaining the Russo contracts which includes Thoreau circle or the one which does not. Director Herrick stated that we would be entertaining the Russo contracts which includes Thoreau circle. Director Johnson agreed that this was appropriate.

Theta Marinelli: Wanted to know if someone files suit where do the legal fees come from to represent the Conservancy? She wanted to know if we can bill the homeowner for defending such a lawsuit.  Director Herrick indicated that all lawsuits’ attorney’s fees are paid for out of the Conservancy. Again Director Johnson agreed and stated that it would be unlikely that any fees could be recovered from a homeowner. Ms. Marinelli also asked general questions about HUD and CHRO which Director Webber attempted to answer.
5. Property Managers Report:  Mr. Kohnle indicated that he was appearing at Mr. Byers request since as Mr. Byers had reported that the last meeting he was unavailable for this one. Mr. Byers did the inspections and his reports were enclosed. The only thing that is unusual is that a car which was improperly parked in the Rhodora Circle was ticketed with a note that says do not park here and that the car would be subject to towing if it is parked there again. Otherwise Mr. Byers had done his regular walk through and had listed the problems that they are dealing with in his inspection reports. 

Mr. Kohnle also stated that the Russo contracts should be discussed under new business at the request of Director Herrick.
Regarding the pool opening a plumber and the regular poor maintenance staff namely Marco will be working on getting the pool open on time. He noted that the pool rules in the Board packets were the wrong ones but that the correct ones can be found online. Director Boccuzzi indicated that a lot of documents in our packets are incorrect or out of date. He requests that Mr. Byers please put revision dates on every document in the computer so that we can be sure we have the most up to date document.

Mr. Kohnle reported that irrigation and spring cleanups are all in the works. Curbs will be repaired last so that no additional damages done to them prior to the repairs. Director Onessimo wanted to know if there was a date certain when Russo will finish these tasks. Director Brand commented that he has observed the Russo staff putting down grass seed and requested that they rake in the grass seed so that we are not paying for grass seed that is simply eaten by birds rather than mixed in with the soil. He requested that Mr. Byers make this clear to Russo through Mr. Stupenski.

Director Herrick indicated that the sprinklers are on in the Village and Conservancy but not in the Duplexes and Townhomes.  Peter DeBisschop who was attending the meeting stated that the sprinkler company is due to come back shortly to turn on the duplex and townhomes councils water. Director Herrick requested that the Property Manager contact Mr. Stupenski to follow up on that.

Proposals:  Mr. Kohnle asked that we review and comment on the proposals included the Board packet from page 29 through 39.  After some general discussion, Director Herrick suggested that we start on page 29 and go forward. The quote on page 29 is for $2063.19 to top dress the pool area parking lot with 34 tons of natural brown pea stone approximately 1 inch deep over the entire area. It was represented that more than one estimate was received and that this quote from Russo was the competitive bid.
MOTION:  Director Johnson made a motion, seconded by Director Lattimer - That the Board approves the quote on page 29 known as “Work Order Number 11316.” The motion passed unanimously.
The next proposal on page 30 is a proposal for the area in front of the entry walls into the community with a white marble andirons on top of the wall. The proposal is to shrink the existing area down, pull out some of the existing shrubbery and mulch and create a perennial garden with a reshaped and edged bed in front of the walls. The rest of the area will be seeded. The proposal on page 33 is a cheaper version wherein the shrubbery which reportedly requires removal will be removed the area will be cleaned up and mulch will be placed in the bed area without any plantings. The proposal on page 30 requires $1951.75. The proposal on page 33 is $840.16
MOTION:  Director Herrick made a motion, seconded by Director Lattimer - To approve “Work Order Numbered 9097” on page 30 of the Board packet.  Said funds are to be taken out of the $4000 landscaping allocation currently in the 2013 budget.
Director Boccuzzi felt it would be nice to clear out the plant material from the plaques and have a smaller area of planting. He also felt that this was a valuable project and noted that he would also like to see some type of lighting in the entryway and he would like to see this project done right away so that we can improve the entryway immediately. At which, point the motion was called and passed unanimously.

The Board further took up discussion regarding the entire landscaping plan outlined on page 31 of the Board packet which includes a removal of all of the Bradford pear trees in the island and at the entrance into Walden woods at Walden meadow road. Stumps will be ground all existing plant material and other materials will be removed from the center island. The lilies will be transplanted along the edge of the natural areas on both sides of the entrance and a new set of plantings would be installed along with mulch and watering through the first season to ensure that the plants survive. The quote included a list of proposed plantings.

Discussion regarding this proposal centered around the lack of a plan to enable the Board to visualize where these plants would go and how they would all fit. There were also questions about whether or not these plants and the number of plants are appropriate for this area. For example Director Webber pointed out that October glory maples grow to 40 to 50 feet high over relatively short period of 10 to 15 years and that Maples in general have a large root structure which will potentially tear up the island itself and have such large roots that planting perennials underneath them would be difficult. The plan list calls for five.
Director Lattimer stated that he likes the idea of the front entryway having more color. And Director Raupach also agreed that coloring in the front entryway along with lighting would be nice to see. 

Director Webber also brought up the issue of how we pay for this work. Although there was a notation that to $17,000 might be taken out of reserves to redo the entryway, there is no budgeted line item for spending $17,000 on the entryway. Director Webber was of the opinion that reworking the entryway was certainly appropriate however nearly $16,000 in unbudgeted expenditures seemed too high of a price in order to accomplish that goal.  She also felt that solar lighting would be more cost-effective and appropriate. Director Boccuzzi and Raupach hardwired electrical lighting would be better. Director Johnson agreed that the money would have to be taken out of reserves in order to fund this project should the Board decide to do it.
Director Atwater was of the opinion that the “…**$17,000…” notation (at the bottom of the budget) constituted an agreement by the community that $17,000 would be expended on the front entryway, by taking that money out of reserves. Director Herrick disagreed indicating that the Board has to approve any such transfer at a meeting. Director Atwater and Director Boccuzzi also agreed that it would be appropriate to see a plan and perhaps multiple bids before project of this size was agreed upon by the Board.

Regarding plans, the plan was provided was given by Russo, however no actual plan appears to have ever been drawn up. Director Webber suggested that since we have a master gardener living in the community in Jill Levine, that we utilize her services which she has offered, to try and come up with a professionally done plan which can be implemented either all at once or in different phases. Director Bernier is also a certified master gardener and agreed that she would be happy to work with Mrs. Levine to try and put together a plan which can then go out to bid.

Director Herrick suggested that $15,000 be allocated toward a request for proposal to redo the front entryway with different price levels. These proposals would then be presented to the Board.  After additional discussion, 

MOTION:  Director Herrick then made a motion which was seconded by Director Boccuzzi  - To put Work Order Number 8735 as guidance for a landscape revamp of the front entryway out to bid to at least three landscaping companies with guidance from residents with skill in that area.   No vote was taken on this motion.  
AMENDED MOTION:  The previous motion was amended by Director Herrick, and seconded by Director Boccuzzi as follows - Move that Elite put out to bid to at least three landscaping companies an RFP in order to come up with a plan for the center island providing the Board with different choices at different price points.  This motion passed unanimously.
MOTION:  Director Herrick made a motion seconded by Director Onessimo - that the proposal on page 32 Work Order Number 11399; that the Board authorize $4240.71 to extend the irrigation in the community to cover the area in front of the pond between scarlet marble Faun and adding a new zone to the sprinkler system be tabled for now. The proposal is to be left in next month’s Board packet.  This motion passed unanimously.
MOTION:  Director Herrick then made a motion, seconded by Director Webber - To table the Work Order at page 36, Number 8759.   That work order calls for replacement of for damage trees at the ball field and tennis courts at a cost of $1284.82 to the community.

Director Atwater feels that some of the trees in this area are badly damaged and that they should be replaced now so that they all grow to be approximately the same size.  She stated that one of the trees is diseased and that some have been replaced relatively recently so that replacing them now would improve the overall look to the community. Director brand indicated that he does not agree with these trees being replaced or with using the remaining landscaping allotment for this purpose.  Director Herrick felt that there are better ways to spend one $1284.82.

Director Atwater then requested that we get new quotes along with competitive bids for replacing the trees and perhaps we can do it for a lower cost. She then made a motion seconded by Director Johnson “To solicit 3 new quotes for replacing the diseased and broken trees that surround the tennis courts and ball field.”   Director Onessimo requested photos be brought to the meeting by the Property Manager of the existing trees that are the subject of this quote since he doesn’t go by there.  Director Boccuzzi noted that he did walk the entire property including the entryway in the ball field and all of the items which we had been discussing. He feels that there should be a plan for the entire property put together so that the Board can have an overall goal.
The Motion to “table: passed (9 Directors for with Director Brand and Director Atwater voting no). 
The next proposals taken up were on pages 37, 38 and 39 with respect to the pool area. Quote page 37 is for $618.68 to grind the stumps left on the walkway to the tennis courts and cabanas and relocate daylilies, top dressing the mulch. Quote page 38 is $1208.58 to remove the old you hedge and access mulch at the rear pool entrance, apply soil and mulch and pruning the dogwoods as well as rear edge. Quote page 39 is for $4229.73 to remove the pachysandra in use in front of the cabanas, round top and greet landscape with an included list of plants and mulched.
MOTION:  Director Johnson made a motion, seconded by Director Lattimer  - To take all three proposals and revisit with the budget discussion in the fall.   This motion passed (10 to1 with Director Webber voting no).

Director Herrick indicated that if were bidding stuff we should do all of the quotes and have the master plan include those quotes. Director Atwater pointed out the page 37 is a quote for damaged stumps. She thinks they should be fixed and removed because someone might get hurt on them. She felt that we could work on the rest later. Director Johnson felt that a plan should be done and that we should pursue all of this for next year and put these costs into the budget. Both Director Webber and Director Herrick felt that the area around the pool needs to be dealt with. It is overgrown and should be cleaned up. Both Directors felt that we should consider looking at the pool area this year at least for cleanup.

MOTION:  Director Onessimo made a motion, seconded by Director Herrick - that Elite solicit bids for work on the pool and tennis court area to have multiple quotes available for the budgeting process in the fall. 

Director Atwater remarked that we would need volunteers to help with that quote process.  
This motion passed unanimously.
6. Old Business:
a. HUD complaint- there was no update on the training session. Mr. Conley was instructed to have Mr. Byers look into scheduling that as soon as possible. (Sectary’s note - this session has been scheduled for Monday, May 13 at 6:30p.m.)
b. Boundaries: Director Johnson reported that he and Director Herrick met with Jeff Carricchio at fuss and O’Neill and Joe Lenihan who was the project manager for the duplex and townhome  plan through country walk developers.  Director Johnson reported that these two vendors had done extensive mapping previously for the community and that they have aerial view photographs available to assist them with completing what they’re being asked to complete. Director Webber asked Director Johnson what was given to these gentlemen in the way of instructions. He indicated that there was an April 15 proposal for setting out Council area boundaries. That was given to the vendors. The vendors have each been in contact with attorney Pearlstein for parameters required within the survey under the declaration and its amendments. Director Johnson is proposing that the vendors come back and meet with the Board to change modify and approve the preliminary survey so that the Board’s attorney can proceed to drafting the declaration amendment. Director Johnson reported that the cost would be $6200 unless there are repeated meetings or changes. Director Johnson does not have the maps that were given to fuss and owned Neil because they have them. He expects it within two weeks he will have all the information back from fuss and O’Neill. Director Johnson further reported that he does not have the delineation of Council areas information. This delineation would determine which expenses are allocated to which councils. The survey is needed to draw the Council areas and after the declaration amendment is approved changes in what is charged to whom would occur. Director Johnson stated that the group working on this project would have the modified and then bring the modified maps before the Board for approval.
In answer to Director Webber’s question, Director Johnson further stated that the information given to the surveyors was the same as at the last presentation made to the boundary committee. He stated that there is one change regarding the boundary line 4-5 lots behind Pierce Boulevard. Those areas are placed into the Conservancy. Without his maps and information Director Johnson was unable to provide more information. Director Atwater pointed out that in September 2012 there were approved minutes with the boundary outline. Director Johnson stated that the surveyors would bring us a draft and we can move any of the lines within the draft as a Board. If the Board passes the draft; the homeowners will then have to vote on the draft as part of a declaration amendment.

Director Lattimer asked if Director Johnson could estimate the legal costs attributable to this effort. Director Herrick stated that there was $20,000 placed into the budget for the surveys and legal fees. Director Lattimer wanted to know what $6200 includes. Director Johnson responded that this includes the initial draft, a meeting with the Board of Directors and attorney Pearlstein, a rewrite at the meeting of the Board and not very much fieldwork. Director Johnson further indicated that he has a proposal and he will get it to Mr. Kohnle so that Mr. Byers can email it to the Board of Directors as soon as he receives it.

MOTION:  Director Atwater made a motion, seconded by Director Herrick  - To proceed with Fuss and O’Neill proposal dated April 15, 2013, which will be given to Mr. Kohnle for distribution to the Board, as described by Director Johnson at this meeting.

Director Webber objected to voting for anything that we have not had an opportunity to review and think about. Director Boccuzzi asked if there was money in the budget for the survey. Director Herrick stated that the $20,000 legal budget includes the money for the survey. 
This motion passed (9 to 2 with Directors Webber and Lattimer voting no).
7. New Business:  
a.) Russo Contract:  To begin the discussion, Director Brand raised the issue of the storage facility required on page 1 and page 3 of the new contract. Peter DeBisschop had drawn a proposed likeness of where Russo is proposing to place the storage facility on property. He stated that he walked the property with Mark Stupenski and they considered the pool area, the wood chip areas, the Pond Road up and back of the mode field near Konica (which can’t be done because it’s too close to the wetlands) the field on the right as you come into the community, the very back of the ball field which has a direct view from the homeowner on loch view. There was significant discussion regarding the pros and cons of the proposal. Director Raupach felt that this placement was bad for the garden and the surrounding communities. Director Bernier felt that the garden would be okay with this proposal but she preferred the idea of going back to the pool area with a designated and protected area. Director brand felt that anything near a water area can find its way into the pond and while there’s no official prohibition to using the pool area, there was always a risk that the water would be contaminated. Director Onessimo thanked Mr. DeBisschop for the drawing and wanted to know if we put in an asphalt pad did we need permission. Mr. DeBisschop reported that asphalt paths within 200 feet of water require Wetlands approval. We would obviously try to avoid that. Director Herrick in an attempt to speed things up suggested that this issue won’t be resolved tonight so we should perhaps move the voting on the proposal. Director Onessimo felt that we should look at this issue at a later date but that we need to plant the trees soon for the storage area, if they’re going to be in place and effective for the winter season. There was further discussion about the storage issue and reluctance to sign anything that includes the storage issue before it’s resolved. There was further discussion regarding the termination section and the inability to cancel unless Russo’s nonperforming and some discussion regarding the fuel costs potential increase if there is “excessive” increase in price. Director Onessimo inquired as to whether or not everyone believes 4 years is too long. Director Herrick reminded the Board that the Duplexes and Townhomes have signed on with Russo for an additional four years. Director Webber pointed out that we have signed 4 year contracts with Russo in the past. Director Boccuzzi felt that this contract is far too long. He further stated that this would be less of an issue for him if he knew that this price was a competitive bid because he had been looking at other competitive bids when selecting this one. He pointed out that Elite has put the Board in a tenuous position by not meeting its contractual obligation in providing the Board with multiple quotes from which to choose. Many members of the Board agreed with Director Boccuzzi. Mr. Kohnle then discussed with the Board the process of getting competitive pricing and promised to follow up on doing so with at least two other landscape providers. He did however state that the Board should be looking at re-bidding this a year from now rather than sooner since the landscaping companies have already set their staffing and workload for the year.  Director Webber was of the opinion that an extension of the contract for four months or a short period of time was plenty of time to resolve the issue of the contract and sign a contract with Russo or some other vendor.
MOTION:  Director Onessimo made a motion, seconded by Director Herrick - That we extend Russo’s existing contract for a period of four (4) months.  This motion was not voted on, rather it was amended below.
Director Onessimo and Director Herrick pointed out that Russo might not agree with a four-month extension since they amortize their costs over the 12 month period in the contract so the cost for spring cleanup is not necessarily all included in the first four months of payments. Director Lattimer suggested that the contract for Russo be approved through some shorter period of time than four years and longer than four months.  Director Atwater checked the numbers with the prior contract and the proposed contract the landscaping contract proposal for this year from Russo roughly increases $2200 in landscaping and $600 in the snow budget.

MOTION:  (AMENDED) Director Lattimer made a motion, seconded by Director Johnsonin lieu of the Motion of Director Onessimo noted directly above: To talk to Russo and extend Russo’s existing landscape and snow contracts for a period of one year from April 2013 through April 2014 in order to fix the problems with the wording in the contract and allow Elite to perform due diligence as to obtaining competitive bids for the community.  
Director Atwater felt that the contracts still required additional changes before it could be voted on.
Mr. Kohnle stated that it would be tough to add onto another contractor rotation for this season and recommended that the Board consider starting with the snow season or next year. Director Johnson stated that Russo has worked well with us in the past and has a history with us. He feels that we can try to work this issue out with them. Director Sikora agrees. Director Onessimo inquired as to whether or not we would be considering the new contract that includes care of Thoreau Circle or the one that does not. As reported above the Board will consider the contract with Thoreau Circle subject to a future declaration change.  Director Onessimo feels that the contract problems we are having are Russo’s fault so they shouldn’t be upset that we can’t sign their contract.

This motion passed (8 to 3 with Directors Webber, Atwater and Bernier voting no).

b.) Charter Draft for the Documents Committee was included at page 28 of the Board packet. The Board changed paragraph 2 after phrase Conservancy Board such that the approved version states Conservancy Board as is called for in the documents. And in paragraph 3 line 2 the word “an” is changed to “any”.  
MOTION:  Director Johnson made a motion, seconded by Director Atwater - To adopt the Charter for the Documents Committee with the changes outlined.  This motion passed unanimously.

c.) Director Webber asked Mr. Kohnle for an answer from the Property Manager to the following question. In 2009, the Conservancy budget was $114,998. In 2013 the Conservancy budget was $209,664. Can the Property Manager please explain why the Conservancy budget has grown by $94,666 in four years?
8. Committee Reports:
a.) Environmental Committee:  A report was given by Director Brand.  Earth Day was very successful and the town picked up the refuse gathered by the volunteers who appeared very quickly. Director brand wish to thank the recreation committee for providing refreshments to the workers. He reported that the committee has received the stone at the blue trail extension and will spread it. They will also be working on a cul-de-sac area. Director brand reported that he is trying to obtain some free wood duck nesting boxes from the Department of Environmental Protection. He has seen a wood duck in the vernal pools and would like to encourage them to nest in our community. He also notes that there a lot of ticks this year. Director Herrick commented that in a community of 336 homes 10 to 12 people showing up for Earth Day was not a good turnout in his opinion.
b.) Communications Committee: Chair Peter DeBisschop reported that he is looking for articles by April 30 to put in the next newsletter. The community has122 names of homeowners who have agreed to receive their notices via email. The committee wants to push this to 200. He wants everyone to understand that the pool regulations as updated are available on the website even though elite has and sent them out they are available to everyone. He wanted to know whether or not we should be sending out the pool rules with the pool party notices. The Board directed Peter to send them out in his normal email distribution. Peter mentioned that there have been a lot of emails regarding dogs in the community and their waste.  He’d knowledge that some of these dogs may not belong to owners within the community but hopes that his emails will discourage unacceptable behavior. He stated that they are still looking for a newsletter editor and would appreciate someone volunteering.
c.)  Meeting House Committee: Chair Peter DeBisschop reported that he now has five people on this committee since a couple have dropped off. They have three rentals in June and one in may. The year to date rentals of the meeting house have been nine. He has been discussing with his committee regarding repairs which need to be done to the meeting house they are looking at replacing the flooring. Replacing with rug would cost $3500, replacing with hardwood $6200. Both are being considered at this time. 
d.) Social Committee:  Roland Bernier reported that over 100 people attended the spring fling an egg hunt. He noted that there is a potluck dinner coming up the Saturday after the meeting. There are approximately 25 people who have RCP so far. He reported that the Memorial Day party will be Saturday, May 25 with Bart’s catering. There is a rain date of May 27. They are also planning an event in September which will be a dog show and parade of bikes. The committee will be looking for vendors to add to the event. This is being worked on by Tom Schuck whose idea this event was. Mr. Bernier also reported that his committee is sending a questionnaire to the community regarding events and the social committee. He also noted that John Boccuzzi will not be the Board liaison for the social committee any longer Director Herrick has volunteered for that role.
e.) Welcome Committee: Ruth Johnson reported that three new letters have gone out all two renters. The committee has done to visits to renters and they are still trying to visit seven new homeowners or renters. She also noted that there were three closings in may and that her committee really could use more people to welcome new homeowners to the community. Because of the inquiry at the last meeting Mrs. Johnson spent some time looking into the number of renters within our community. Country Walk developers has the 60 units our declaration allows it. There are 35 renters in the duplex Council 25 renters in the Townhome Council. Outside of the developer, Mrs. Johnson believes there 12 to 15 renters within the community for in the duplex council; 5 to 7 in the Townhome Council and one each in the village Ridge and Woodmoor.  Mrs. Johnson pointed out that section 10.5 of the declaration specifically addresses renters and what needs to be done by a unit owner in order to rent their property. She is upset about owners who are leasing their properties and not complying with those regulations. Since there is a process set out to rent your property she feels that community members should follow that. She wonders whether the Board would consider “putting some teeth” into ensuring unit owners’ compliance with the rental regulations and setting some fees if they fail to do so. There was a suggestion that we apply the same monthly fine that we applied to the homeowner who the Board voted was violating the rule about dogs at a prior meeting by Director Webber. Director Herrick stated that after Elite sends a letter to these noncompliant unit owners if there is no reaction than the Board can act. He asked Mr. Kohnle to direct Mr. Byers to send letters to the noncompliant unit owners regarding the rule at section 10.5 of the declaration stating that they are violating that section and they will be fined if they do not remedy the situation immediately.
f.) Standards Committee Joe Sikora reported that they had three AAI request one from the duplex Council to from village units. 
g.) Garden Committee: Director Bernier reported that the compost is been delivered and on April 27 the cleanup of the area is scheduled. Mr. DeBisschop has volunteered to till the property and May 18th will be “Planting Day”. Currently there are 10 plots taken out of the 20 available.
h.) Document Committee:  Peter DeBisschop reported that there is a documents committee which has been set up which consists of Cori-Lynn Webber John Boccuzzi Dale Herrick Medina Jett and Theta Marinelli. The group has met one time. Theta has agreed to track any changes in the documents, the group will be meeting again soon.
MOTION:  The meeting was adjourned at 10:27 p.m. by motion of Director Johnson and seconded by Director Onessimo.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully Submitted,
Cori-Lynn Webber, Secretary 

Walden Woods Conservancy, Inc. Board of Directors

Attachments: 
Proposed drawing of storage area
ACTION ITEMS:
1) The Property Manager should please put revision dates on every document in the computer to ensure that the most updated version is included in Board packets in the future.
2) The Property Manager should request that the Russo staff putting down grass seed actually rake in the grass seed so that we are not paying for grass seed that is simply eaten by birds. .

3) Mr. Byers should follow up with the sprinkler company to ensure that the Duplex and Townhomes council’s water is turned on ASAP. 
4) The Property Manager should ensure that the quote on page 29 known as Work Order Number 11316 is accepted and performed as soon as possible.
5) The Property Manager should ensure that Work Order Numbered 9097 on page 30 of the Board packet is accepted and performed as soon as possible.  Funds for this expenditure are to be taken out of the landscaping allocation in the 2013 budget. 
6) The Property Manager should put out to bid to at least three landscaping companies an RFP in order to come up with a plan for the center island area providing the Board with different choices at different price points utilizing a plan which director Bernier and resident Mrs. Levine will work on.  
7) Property Manager should include the proposal on page 32; Work Order Number 11399 in next month’s Board packet.

8) The Property Manager should take all three proposals regarding work at the pool and revisit with the budget discussion in the fall.

9) “The Property Manager should solicit bids for work on the pool and tennis court area to have multiple quotes available for the budgeting process in the fall. 
10) Mr. Byers is to schedule HUD training which has been done see Secy note in section 6(a).

11) Director Johnson needs to provide to Mr. Kohnle all information given to the surveyors setting out parameters to be used in doing the draft survey.  Mr. Kohnle will forward that to Mr. Byers who is instructed to email that requested information to the Board of Directors as soon as he receives it.

12) The Property Manager should get competitive pricing with at least two other landscape providers regarding the landscaping and snow removal contracts for the community excluding the duplexes and townhomes for the period beginning in April 2014.  Further he should ensure that the contract for April 2013 through March 2014 is corrected in an appropriate manner and re-presented to the Board or confirm that Russo excepts subparagraph (m).
13) The Property Manager should talk to Russo and determine if the voted on extension to Russo’s existing landscape and snow contracts for a period of one year from April 2013 through March 2014 is acceptable.  If so quotes need to be obtained regarding maintenance of Thoreau Circle through the summer, and the issue of storage of equipment needs to be addressed and approved by the Board.
14) The Property Manager should send letters to the unit owners who are non-compliant regarding section 10.5 of the Declaration which states they are violating that section and they will be fined if they do not remedy the situation immediately.  If they do not respond accordingly a hearing should be scheduled.
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